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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
As we come to the end of 2017 we take time to reflect on the year. We trust your child has made progress and is 
displaying skills gained throughout 2017 and that their report gave you insight as to what your child has achieved this 
year. 
 

We are already planning for a great 2018!  
 You will receive a note which will contain the following information: the name of the teacher/s and the SLSO/s your 
child will have in 2018 and the classroom number. 
Over the past few weeks we have had many successful and memorable events take place. 
 Thank you for assisting to make the Special Children’s Christmas Party or the Variety Christmas Party such a success. 

Without your assistance students would not have the opportunity to attend. Thank you also to the organisers, 
volunteers and the staff. 

 The alternate party here at school was also a fun day. Thank you to those who organised and participated. 
 Thank you to our signing choir and Aboriginal dance group, The Ponds Possums, for performing at the celebration of 

International Day Of People With Disabilities at Blacktown Showground and at our celebration assembly. 
 Thank you to all that organised and attended our celebration assembly and were able to see first-hand the fantastic 

achievements our students have made.  
 Thank you to the Commonwealth Bank for donating $10 000 to our school. 
 Thank you to Disability Services Australia for creating a great fruit, vegetable and herb garden adjacent to Class 19. 
 Congratulations to our Student Leaders for 2018, they will be very recognisable next year in their teal shirts 

(provided by The Ponds School) 
 Congratulations to Aiden, for successfully completing Year 12 and being the very first student to graduate from The 

Ponds School. We wish you all the best for your post school option future. 
 Our students graduating to high school and already in high school shared a very happy pizza party to celebrate. 

What great social skills these students displayed. 
 Thank you to the organisers and all the volunteers that made our Carols By Candlelight a success. It was great to see 

so many students and families attend. 
 Thank you to our wonderful SLSOs that organised a wonderful Christmas craft day for our students, everyone had a 

great time! 
 9am Thursday 14th December is our final PBL and Amazing Achievers Assembly. We have over 100 students gaining 

certificates, ribbons and bronze bag tags on this day. 
 Thank you to Making It Happen -  for children with disabilities that ran a highly successful Twilight Markets, assisted 

with the Carols and the Christmas hamper raffle. The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 14th December. 
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Exciting Happenings 
 Recently, Wiggles and Giggles Preschool held their Annual Art Exhibition and donated the profits to The 

Children’s Hospital at Westmead and our school. Wiggles and Giggles representatives will be joining us at 
assembly on Thursday to present us with a big cheque! 

 During the holidays two shipping containers will be installed due to our growing need for storage space. 
 The oval will be top dressed to ensure it continues to be an appropriate  space for our student’s to play. 

 
Staff  
We also have to say Goodbye to a number of great staff:  
Renee Ross – off to be a mainstream AP 
Mel  A – off to sunny Queensland 
Liz – who has left to live in England 
Casey – who is returning to her home town in north western NSW 
 
The following staff have been successful in gaining positions at Riverstone PS.  
Six Kindergarten classes of students with disabilities will be starting at our old site in 2018. 
Lisa H  
Bronwen 
Alex  
Karyn 
 
Thank you for being a great part of The Ponds School You will be missed. We wish you all the best for the future. 
 

Principals Message from Celebration Day 
Today we are not only celebrating our students. We wish to thank everyone who assists our students achieve their 
goals. Thank you to parents/caregivers and families that ensure students are at school and ready to learn daily. 
Thank you to all the wonderful staff of our school, our DP, APs, Teachers, SLSOs and SASS –  your dedication, 
professionalism and unwavering high expectations of our students and of yourselves makes our school a truly 
unique innovative learning environment – and a great school! 
I believe our school is great.  
What makes a great school I hear you ask. 
A great school is built on values and attitudes and a can do approach – I see examples of this every day. 
it is built on communication, a common language, an unending focus to give all students a voice. 
It is built collaboratively – with everyone working together to achieve their goals. 
It is built on a belief and a foundation of learning, caring and being safe.  
It is built on a premise that education is the key to unlocking the world for our students. 
The most important aspect is that it is built for people – students, families, staff and the community. 
Today we have all those people here.   
You are all an important part of our school community 
Without you ourschool would not be great. 
Thank you for your ongoing commitment to making our school great. 

Wishing you and yours a great break and a wonderful 2018 
Leonie Donaldson 
Principal 









We have had lots of fun this semester in Creative Arts!  We have read lots of 
wonderful books and then created artworks based on the story. We have 
dressed up in various costumes and acted out the scenes and senarios . We’ve 
sung songs, played musical instruments and learnt some pretty cool dance 
moves. 
It’s been a fun and exciting time! 



This term many classes across the school have been involved in a tennis program. Our main fundamental 
movement skill focus has been on movement and ball skills. We started working with balloons and plastic 
bats before some students moved on to tennis balls and junior tennis racquets. Sometimes the ball goes 
in the right direction but we do a lot of running to pick them up at the end.  

  Watch out for us on the local tennis courts! 



Library  
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
This semester during RFF many of 
the students have participated in a 
PDHPE program learning skills 
about how to stay healthy and how 
to play tennis.  They have enjoyed 
learning a new game and it has 
been so much fun to see their 
progress and joy.   
Andi  

 


